Following extensive discussion and research, the Governing Body of Bradford Girls' Grammar School (BGGS) agreed to make an application to the Department for Education (DfE) to join the Bradford Diocesan Academies Trust (BDAT).

The application has been approved by the Board of BDAT and the DfE. An Academy Order has been issued to the school and we expect to transfer to BDAT in January 2023.

Family engagement took place from 28th September 2022 to 19th October 2022 and families were given chance to ask questions and share their views. We asked for feedback through an email address, a form on our website, and at a meeting.

The meeting took place on 5th October 2022 at 5.30pm. This meeting was attended by 31 parents from the senior school and 14 parents from Lady Royd Primary School. Questions and answers that were raised have been put into a Frequently Asked Questions document which were sent out to all families.

As well as the questions asked by parents, BGGS and BDAT also received positive comments and words of encouragement from families about the transfer, such as this parent whose email read "The school is amazing and I'm glad to see that you will continue the brilliant work! My daughter loves it there and I'm so happy we chose and got into this school."

A second meeting for parents to meet staff from BDAT and BGGS was held on the morning of 7th November and another event is planned for 18th January 3pm–4pm. All parents are warmly invited.

Bradford Girls' Grammar School and BDAT are very much looking forward to the transfer taking place on 1 January 2023 and the opportunities that this will bring for the children, staff and the wider community of BGGS.

وسیع بحث اور تحقیق کے بعد، بریڈفورڈ گرلز گرامر اسکول (BGGS) کی گورننگ باڈی نے بریڈفورڈ ڈائیوسیسن اکیڈمی ٹرسٹ (BDAT) میں شمولیت کے لیے محکمہ برائے تعلیم (DfE) کو درخواست دینے پر اتفاق کیا۔ درخواست کو بورڈ آف بی ڈی اے ٹی اور ڈی ایف ای نے منظور کر لیا ہے۔ اسکول کو اکیڈمی آرڈر جاری کر دیا گیا ہے اور ہم جنوری 2023 میں BDAT میں منتقل ہونے کی توقع رکھتے ہیں۔ طلبہ کے والدین کے ساتھ ملاقات 28 ستمبر 2022 سے 19 اکتوبر 2022 تک ہوئی اور اہل خانہ کو سوالات پوچھنے اور اپنے خیالات کا اظہار کرنے کا موقع دیا گیا۔ ہم نے ایک ای میل ایڈریس، ہماری ویب سائٹ پر ایک فارم، اور میٹنگ میں رائے طلب کی۔ میٹنگ 5 اکتوبر 2022 کو شام 5.30 بجے ہوئی۔ اس میٹنگ میں سینئر اسکول کے 31 والدین اور لیڈی رائڈ پرائمری اسکول کے 14 والدین نے شرکت کی۔ اٹھائے گئے سوالات اور جوابات کو اکثر پوچھے جانے والے سوالات کی دستاویز میں ڈال دیا گیا ہے جو تمام خاندانوں کو بھیجے گئے ہیں۔ والدین کی طرف سے یوچھے گئے سوالات کے ساتھ ساتھ، BGGS اور BDAT کو بھی منتقلی کے بارے میں خاندانوں کی جانب سے مثبت تبصرے اور حوصلہ افزائی کے الفاظ موصول ہوئے، جیسے کہ یہ والدین جن کی ای میل میں لکھا گیا تھا کہ "اسکول نھایت عمدھ ہے اور مجھے یہ جان کر خوشی ہوئی کہ آپ یہ شاندار کام جاری رکھیں گے۔ میری بیٹی سکول سے بہت مطمعن ہے اور میں بہت خوش ہوں کہ ہم نے اس اسکول کا انتخاب کیا اور اس میں داخلہ لیا۔ BDAT اور BGGS کے عملے سے مانے کے لیے والدین کے لیے ایک دوسری میٹنگ 7 نومبر کی صبح منعقد کی گئی تھی اور ایک اور پروگرام 18 جنوری کو شام 3 بجے تا 4 بجے کے لیے ترتیب دیا گیا ہے۔ تمام والدین کو دل کی گہرائیوں سے مدعو کیا جاتا ہے۔ بریڈفورڈ گرلز گرامر اسکول اور بی ڈی اے ٹی 1 جنوری 2023 کو ہونے والی منتقلی اور اس سے بچوں، عملے اور BGGS کی وسیع تر کمیونٹی کے لیے مواقع کے لیے بہت خوشدلی سے منتظر ہیں۔